December, 2021

Non-Profit Org.

US Postage Paid

Tully Historical Society

Tully, NY

Permit Number 9

TULLY NEWS

SERVING THE PEOPLE OF TULLY

Update from Supervisor Masters

I would like to wish everyone a wonderful and safe Holiday season.

We wish to thank Jamie and Ed Wortley for their donation of holiday poinsettia's decorating the town hall.

We continue to work on the final closing with Honeywell on the Rt. 11A water district funding. We hope to complete all agreements by the end of 2021, allowing construction to commence in the spring of 2022.

The Town board appointed Craig Clemons to our open Fire commissioner position during our Dec. meeting. Craig was currently serving as interim commissioner.



Christmas Eve Candlelight Services

December 24 7:00 pm and 11:00 pm

Tully United Community Church 5872 Meetinghouse Rd.

Village of Tully Parking Reminder

We want to REMIND those who reside in the Village and/or who may visit overnight that as of November 1st, there is NO overnight street parking within the Village. This is to ensure our Town/Village DPW and County/State plows have the space to clear snow from the streets.

Dear Tully Community,

On behalf of our families, we would like to extend our heartfelt thanks to all who attended the dedication and blessing of Hazel's Way on November 7, in honor of our daughter Hazel. We were blown away by the love and support we received. We are also extremely grateful for Brian and Erin Bullard from Onco Fermentations and their overwhelming support of our mission through Hazel's Hope. As well as Father Jim Carey and John Masters for their kind words. Hazel was an amazing 13 year old who taught us how to fight and persevere. We plan to do just that for other families of children with special needs through Hazel's Hope.

Happy Holidays,

Jay & Colleen Shaw

The Shaw and Dando Families



The Tully News

P.O. Box. 206 Tully, NY 13159 315-696-4693

Town Supervisor

John Masters tullysupervisor@cnymail.com

Editor

Benjamin Bibik

Printer

OCM BOCES

Important Phone Numbers

Assessor696-4693, ext. 13
Code Enforcement696-4693 x19
Dog Control(315) 454-0928
Highway Department 696-8861
Justice Court
Parks & Rec696-4693 x21
Town Clerk696-4693, ext. 10
Town Supervisor696-4693, ext. 12
Tax Collector696-4693, ext. 11
Town Historian 696-4681
Trash & Garbage 422-0715
683-5679
Village of Tully 696-5041

Town of Tully Website

www.townoftully.org.

Village of Tully Website

villageoftully.org.

Onondaga Co. Website

www.ongov.net

The Tully News is a monthly publication of the Tully Town Board. The Town Board meets on the Second Wednesday of each month at the Town Hall. Deadline for publication is the night of the Board meeting. Materials may be submitted to: The Tully News , 19 Railroad Street, Tully, 13159 or they may be emailed to: ben.bibik@outlook.com

News from Tully Free Library

We are pleased to be participating in Assemblyman Al Stirpe's food drive to benefit the Food Bank of Central New York. There is a drop off box in our lobby where you can place your non-perishable food items for collection. Some of the suggested items needed include: canned tuna, soups, vegetables and fruit; dried beans and legumes; pasta, rice, grains, cereal, oatmeal; boxed dinner mixes, peanut butter, and spices and seasonings. Pop-top cans are preferred. The food drive runs through the end of the month. Thank you for your support!

Add items from our collections to your holiday celebrations! We have a large selection of Christmas children's books, as well as many holiday DVDs for adults and kids. Make some memories by sharing a holiday video or book together as a family!

The library will be closed all day on Friday, December 24 and Saturday, December 25 for Christmas, as well as on Friday, December 31 and Saturday, January 1 for New Year's.

On behalf of our Board of Trustees and staff, we wish all of you a safe and happy holiday season!

TULLY ROTARY JOINS EFFORT TO PROVIDE HOLIDAY BASKETS

Tully, NY — Tully Rotary has joined forces with other local organizations to help provide holiday gift baskets for people in need. For many years, Tully Rotary has teamed with St. Leo's Catholic Church food pantry and PEACE Inc of Tully to help give deserving families needed food and gifts for the holiday season. The baskets are delivered in mid-December. Tully Rotarians purchase specific items of clothing or gifts for children in several age groups.

For the second year, Tully Rotary obtained children's handmade blankets from the Syracuse Chapter of Project Linus. Each blanket is handmade by volunteers for children in different age groups. The blankets were recently delivered to St. Leo's and PEACE Inc. to be included with the holiday gift baskets.



Photo (I to r): Cheryl Paccia of St. Leo's Outreach and Lydia Aris, President of Tully Rotary

To help support these organizations, you can make contributions to:

St. Leo's Outreach: 315-696-5092

PEACE Inc.: www.peace.charityproud.org

Project Linus: www.projectlinus.org

Tully Rotary: www.tullyrotary.com